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Hershey Little League
Board of Directors
Meeting Minutes
Meeting Date: April 14, 2013
Meeting Location: MHS Elementary School
Members Present: George Blackall, Chris DeFlitch , Jeff  Hahn, Myron McCurdy, Dave Myers, Vince Pasquini, Stan Sullivan, Matt Wildasin
Members Absent: Dana Best, Jen Garver-Hynes, Jim Larkin, Pat Meister, Dave Mysel,Terry Singer
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Myron McCurdy at 6:37 PM
Minutes from March 3, 2013: Vince Pasquini made a motion to approve the Minutes from March 3, 2013. - second by Jeff Hahn . Motion passed unanimously
President’s Report: Myron McCurdy
Reviewed season preparation. 
Things that went well:
Field preparation was good
Opening day went well- Thanks to Jen Hynes for leading the effort.
Concessions improved- wait and see how it works out.

Things that need to be improved:
More prompt scheduling in advance of the season
Need to improve timing of ordering uniforms to avoid extra charges.

Vice President’s Report: Chris DeFlitch-

Fields and preparations
Great job in getting south completed, with north scoreboard up today.
Also, great job getting Koons Upper and Lower done (under budget) and dog moved.
Only pending improvements are the bases for Koons Upper, Koons Lower, Palmdale.
Some confusion with Memorial but resolved with reallocation and assistance.
Find attached a summary of fields/cages, sizes, mounds and recent major renovations, so that we do not have to rely on group memory.
Coordination with Twp has been great (Matt Mandia, Zachary Jackson, Bob Piccolo)
Coordination with School has been great (Bernie Kepler, Mike McKonley. Richard Faidley, Darrell Bohanon)

Seem to be in good shape for field prep crews and activity.
PLEASE remind coaches to rake after every game and practice, as well as keep the area clean
· Mounds question: what are our expectations for non-game fields for next year? Capital?
· Softball question: Can or could we allow 1 girls rec softball game on south June 1st in the evening/night under lights?

HGSA requested June 1 to play one evening game. This would require one majors game to be moved. There was support by all members present. Chris will contact them and let them know we agree. The point was raised that HGSA should contact DTSD to make sure that they are in agreement.

The point was raised that last fall we denied use of the field for a travel team, unless they prepped the field themselves. We will instruct HGSA that they are responsible for proper field prep. 

If they would like our infrastructure to perform field prep there will be a cost of $30.


Equipment & Uniform Committee
Equipment – Brick building cleaned and reorganized.  Large FIELD equipment to be stored in the garage, and the player equipment is stored in the small room. 
Uniforms – seems that asking for sizes is not helpful, and we need to figure out a better way to get numbers to the uniform coordinator earlier to avoid additional costs.  Spirit wear store on-line trial this year.  Let’s see how it works
Balls & checks – distributed, is there a better way?

Special Pre-Season Events
Minors/Majors Assessments (Singer/Larkin) – well done, glad we did it early, consider sharing and publishing the template 
Coaches Clinic (Deflitch/Ruhl)– OK, but probably needs revision to be more developmentally appropriate..
Colts Clinic (Matt) - well done and should continue
Opening Day (Jen) – well done and continue to use the same script.
 
League by League
Tee Ball – new home, no issues
Colts  - new home, renewed focus on baseball skills and start of a great clinic. Joe Owlsey donated an L screen and net- thank you.
Minors – one player adjustment pending, remind coaches to stay off mounds
Majors – New home, some scheduling challenges(resolved), remind coaches to stay off mounds
13U – Coach identified (Barrett)
14U – 3 coaches identified( Donegan, Bravacos, Juchem), assessment completed, teams starting practice
15U -- pending
Suburban/Legion – fees, bats and balls purchased, assessments next Saturday
 In-season work
1) Safety – fields open/closed, , lightning
2) Process for resolving all issues: Start with coach, then commissioner, then VP, then baseball ops, then Board
3) Rain make-ups ASAP, preferably weekend after cancellation
4) Keep fields raked and clean
5) Insure coaches call WAYNE JEWELL with all rainouts and reschedules
6) Keep Coaches off the north/south mounds
7) Lights can be accessed via President, VP, or Field manager

End season considerations
1) Think of all stars early, set the tone for COMMITMENT
2) Summer Slam volunteers…work with tournament coordinator primarily
3) FALL BALL 

2013-14 offseason priorities
1) Role of Competitive baseball and Hershey Little League
2) Scheduling software and templating
3) Prioritize Field upgrades 
4) How do we leverage PLAZA?

Question about a 12U player who has an injury- could the player just bat and not play the field? HLL  minimum play rule requires that a player play both offense and defense. LLI also has this as a requirement therefore, we cannot usurp LLI rules.


Secretary’s Report: George Blackall- 
1. Need to vote to Reinstate Dana Best for having missed three consecutive Board Meetings. Motion to vote to reinstate Dana Best made by Matt Wildasin. Second by Dave Myers. 
Vote Result: Yes- 6; Abstain- 2
Motion passed.

2. Discussion about the use of email voting. Pros and cons discussed. A key advantage is that it helps keep the business of HLL moving and reduces the need for special meetings. Cons include security (sometimes the emails with Board communications are sent beyond Board Members), and it circumvents discussion. There was general agreement that there is value in using email voting so we will continue to do so. However, there was also agreement that if any one person feels strongly enough that the Board should discuss an issue prior to voting, all they have to do is inform the Secretary and the vote will be deferred until the next Board Meeting or at a special meeting of the Board if that is necessary.

Safety Issues:
1.  An ambulance was called twice to Memorial Fields on opening day for 2 separate incidents. There was concern that the response time may have been delayed due to people not knowing the address of the fields. While the addresses of each field are listed in the Safety Manual, and are also permanently posted on signs at Memorial, we will post signs in each dugout stating the address of the field. 
2. The AED is mounted in the 1st base dugout on North. There is a padlock on the cabinet and the key is stored on top of the cabinet in a magnetic case.
Treasurer’s Report: Pat Meister: Not present. Financial statements as of 4/9/13 attached.

New Business: 
Teeners clinic- Dave Myers reported one player signed up. Chris will follow-up with Coach Ruhl.

Old Business:
Concessions update- some concerns about pricing- we will watch this carefully and see if the market corrects itself.

Pat Meister secured the initial beverage shipment. Thank you Pat.

Concession trailer will be moved to Memorial for storage purposes. Jay may store drinks in the brick building.


Motion to adjourn by Chris Deflitch at 8:05PM. Second by Jeff Hahn. Unanimous approval.

Next Meeting: May 12, 2013; 6:30 PM at the MHS Elementary School.

Minutes submitted by George F. Blackall, Secretary, Hershey Little League

Date: 4/15/13

